Georgetown Elementary PTC Meeting 

January 13, 2011

6:30pm

Board Members present: Jamie Ham, Brenda Zuverink, Amanda Troyer, Nancy Patrick, Staci Nieboer

Also present: Theresa Reagan, Lynn Quigley, Cindy Scholma, Jodie Harris, Jamie Brewer, Kristi Fellows, Stacey Alexander

Budget Review:

· Paper Gator – received a check, now at $284

· A quarterly Marco’s check should arrive soon

· Holiday Gift Shop is positive because we had a lot of leftover inventory from past years

· Father/Daughter $820 in ticket sales so far

· Note: Music has $400 budget for equipment and supplies

Principal Report

Next big event coming up nationally: Georgetown has been selected to have 4th graders take a placement test in math and reading on Feb. 8 to help survey learning levels.

BN Nook is here and we talked about our options for usage. All children who use this will complete a survey to let us know how the reader worked.  We also want to track if it increases reading time, etc.  This will all help us plan our budget for the investment in future technology devices.

Feb 28-March 2 are the next parent teacher conferences and the basket sale fundraiser.

Early March is going to be the last fundraiser for Grace Thatcher’s Scholarship. Grace’s graduating class will be the first class to receive a science scholarship. 

Raey Guang:  20 children, 6 staff from Ray G school are planning another visit to the US. Our sister school also made an official request for a fund to bring Georgetown students to Taiwan. But this is still very early in the process.

Kindergarten-Roundup is March 8th.  Kindergarten screening will be the 2 days afterward. 

Lynn Quigley, 2nd grade teacher report

Thankful for services and supplies, special gifts. 

Speaking about the 2nd grade writing program. The kids are getting excited about the Just Write Celebration. They are look at writing craft. As a 2nd grade team we are using Lucy Calkins materials. The students are becoming upper elementary writers. Putting together new writing lessons for the kids. Writers workshop consists of a 10-minute mini lesson. Teach a new craft and then model it for the kids. Kids practice what they were just taught for about 15-20 minutes after the teaching. They like to share and peer edit, go back and forth about what they can change with each other’s stories . Our biggest joy is seeing them use their WOW words. We always talk about “show not tell”…can you paint a picture of what you see with your words. Our biggest “woes” are punctuation and capitalization. 

It’s a beautiful thing when the older kids come into 2nd grade and peer edit with the younger kids. 

Writers celebration is fun because the older kids share with younger kids in a museum-like setup. And they can write positive words on the comment sheet. 

Writing curriculum has progressed greatly over the years. 

UPCOMING EVENTS:

The Father/Daughter event is coming up on Saturday, February 12. We will be posting a reminder on the blog. We have hired a DJ and a photographer. We have raffle prizes from several places confirmed and more to come. Food plans so far include cupcake towers, fruit kabobs and popcorn. If you would like to help with food donations, event day setup or cleanup please contact Amanda Troyer at amandatroyer@yahoo.com

The Spring Book Fair will run from March 14-18 and is a Carnival theme. Set up is aimed to be on Thursday March 10. Time is to be determined. Friday March 11, there is no school. If anyone is interested in being a Co-Chair with Cindy Roerig and Christi Dandurand, please contact Cindy at cmroerig@yahoo.

Classroom Basket Fundraiser: Staci Nieboer talked about the upcoming fundraiser that helps equip classrooms with needed supplies and materials. Some new basket themes are coming. Basket letters to parents will go out at the end of January to announce the class theme. Donations will be accepted in early February and are due by Thursday, Feb. 17th BEFORE winter break begins. Baskets are displayed during Parent Teacher conferences and raffle tickets are available for $1 each. If you would like to help with baskets please contact Staci at jns92@prodigy.net.

New conference dinner co-chairs for March meetings are Jodie Harris and Jamie Brewer. 

Marco’s pizza night is coming and this is a special time because the kids have decorated their own boxes. 

K-2nd grade on the first night

3rd – 5th on the second night

Carnival is coming up. Date is to be determined. 

5th grade celebration meetings are underway to plan fundraisers and details for the trip to Double JJ resort. Tshirts are getting ready to be ordered. Fundraisers are Krispy Kreme donuts and chocolate bunnies for Easter being sold to students only, no door-to-door. If you would like to help with the 5th grade celebration please contact Stacey Alexander at alexanders3@michigan.gov

November meeting notes were approved by Stacey Alexander and Jamie Brewer.

Meeting adjourned at 7:38pm.

